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What a year 2020 has been! I never imagined my last 
year on Warman City Council would have us isolated from 
one another by a worldwide pandemic. I had imagined a 
year full of events, meetings, and gatherings where I could 
share my gratitude over and over again with the many 
residents, businesses, and colleagues I have come to 
know. With 2020 being almost all but cancelled my     
options are limited. While I cannot be in person, allow my 
words to express that it has been a tremendous honour to 
serve Warman for the past two decades, six as a      
Councillor and 14 as Mayor. 
 
So here it goes in a very brief recap. 
 
Twenty years of public service have flashed by in a blur, 
an interesting and most rewarding blur. It all began when 
Dave and I chose Warman to raise our family and to work 
with the expectation to experience life to the fullest.    
Today, after 35 years residency and 20 years serving on 
Council, our laid-back little community is well over 12,000 
people strong. I have watched us grow from a town of 
approximately 2,000 when our family moved to Warman, 
to blossom into a well-established, fully serviced, beautiful 
and safe city. 
 
During my time on Warman City Council, I made it my 
goal to lead by example with integrity, honesty, fairness, 
and compromise as my foundations. I loved serving my 
community in so many different aspects. Having the   
opportunity to bring together new and innovative         
partnerships, building strong relationships with regional 

stakeholders, working with and learning from our seniors, 
promoting our community locally, provincially, and      
nationwide, mentoring our young people, working with 
investors to build a stronger commercial core are just a 
few important highlights of the work I have had the     
privilege to be a part of. 
 
While being an ambassador for our city, we grew our city 
together and built partnerships for better opportunity and 
service beyond our own limitations and for our collective 
good.  Witnessing our growth and change with the hands 
and help of so many brings a sense of accomplishment 
and excitement for me. 
 
I am so immensely proud of our city and all that we have 
become. 
 
I recommend pursuing municipal leadership to anyone 
who is looking for a way to serve their community.      
Although serving on Council is challenging, the role has 
been very rewarding. I am grateful for this incredible   
experience. Much planning, discussion, problem solving, 
implementation, oversight and accountability go into each 
project and every issue, but the fruition in seeing this effort 
become a lasting foundation for our community is      
heartwarming and fulfilling, making the rewards worth all 
the sacrifice. 
 
I have many people to thank. First, I give thanks to my 
family for supporting me through times when I had to miss 
special family events. Their unconditional support       

powered me through the challenges and reinforced all the 
reasons of why this work is important. I thank all the   
residents and businesses of Warman ï you have become 
my community link, supporting and challenging me along 
the way. I thank the incredible team of Councillors and 
staff who worked alongside me all of these years, sharing 
ideas, pulling up our sleeves and working towards our 
goals together. I thank all the partners and collaborators I 
have met from outside our community who helped form 
Warmanôs legacy of partnerships. These many           
partnerships forwarded our region as a whole and has 
demonstrated that our power through unity is stronger 
than the pieces that form it. 
 
Warman is a beautiful and vibrant community. I know 
through my leadership positions I have made positive 
contributions, but more importantly I have developed 
meaningful relationships. Everything I have learned over 
the years, I will take with me as I walk through that next 
door of life. 
 
Thank you Warman for showing your trust in me for all 
these wonderful years. I will cherish all the memories and 
bonds of friendship, forever. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 

Sheryl Spence, Mayor  

October City Council Meetings: 

October 13, 6:30 p.m.                                                   

Brian King Centre (202 8th Ave N) 

October 26, 6:30 p.m.                                                    

City Council Chambers (107 Central Street West) 

As always, do not hesitate to call your Mayor or 

Council if you have any questions, suggestions    

or just want to chat.  We always welcome               

conversation with the residents of this great city. 

PLANNING, DEVELOPMENT, TRANSPORTATION AND 
BYLAW ENFORCEMENT 
 
I hope everyone is healthy as we head into this fall     
season. It has been a different year in many respects, but 
we live in a remarkable community moving forward in 
these challenging times.  Here are some of things       
happening around the City of Warman: 
 
The City continues work on improvements to our waste 
water system which include construction of an aeration 
system in the primary and secondary cells, sludge      
removal, berm modifications, and construction of a     
discharge pipeline which will also carry storm water. The 
total project is estimated at approximately $18 million, two-
thirds of which is coming from other levels of government. 
It is anticipated that sludge removal will begin later this 
year with the bulk of the work taking place next spring. 
These improvements should help with odor, quality, and 
capacity in the medium term.  
 
The Partnership for Growth project took a major milestone 
by adopting the Official Community Plan on September 
24. The Official Community Plan will guide growth in the 
P4G region and provide certainty to investors and service 
providers. This is a real milestone for the region in working 
together.   
 
The traffic signals at Pebble Beach and Centennial Blvd 

went live in September. Additionally, the signals at  4th 
and Centennial were repaired.  

 
The annual pavement management program is           
continuing. Most areas scheduled for repair are or nearing 
completion, including the largest one at the corner of  
Central Street and Crystal Springs Drive. This work is 
anticipated to be complete by the end of September.  
Clubhouse Blvd West was completed earlier this summer. 
Work still needs to take place adjacent to the roadway in 
order to smooth it out and get rid of any weeds and debris. 
Grass will eventually be planted on the south side of the 
roadway.  
 
The Planning and Development Department continues to 
be busy with an uptick in single family starts from a year 
ago. The number of permits are up, although the overall 
value of residential and commercial construction is down 
slightly from last year. This is mainly due to the scale of 
projects being constructed. 
 
It is my pleasure to serve all of you in this way. Thank you 
for your continued consideration of others during this 
health crisis. We have a great community we call home. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Councillor Kendall Shram 
Planning, Development, Transportation 
and Bylaw Enforcement Lead 

 ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES AND PUBLIC 
HEALTH WELFARE 
 
Iôd like to begin with thanking administrationôs efforts to   
continue offering services throughout the pandemic   
closures. Rachelle Irvine, Sarah Mann and Jason Wiebe 
have been tremendous at keeping our Environmental 
Service and Public Works Department operating through 
an unprecedented event in modern history. I thank them, 
and all our staff, in the work they have done to keep our 
community safe, clean and livable! 
 
Household Hazardous Waste Day: 
 
On October 17 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Warman residents 
may bring their household hazardous waste, e-waste and 
rimless scrap tires to the Fire Hall (501 Centennial Blvd) 
for safe disposal and recycling. For more information 
about this event, visit warman.ca. 
 
Organic Bin Collection Site: 
 
This year has been very busy so far for the compost  
depot. We experienced a large spike in usage in the 
spring and summer months. Pickups were increased to 
three times per week to accommodate the unprecedented 
demand. Both organic waste bins at the depot site are 
now accessible from both sides to accommodate larger 
volume of usage. 
 
Location change: The bins have moved location to 
the east side of Warman Diamond Rodeo Area (2  
Pacific Avenue).   
 
Warmanôs SARCAN location open since June 15: 
 
Welcome to Warman, SARCAN! SARCANôs modern and 
newest location opened with all other post COVID-19 
reopening locations on June 15, 2020. From all          
appearances, this has shown to be a very successful 
service for our residents. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Councillor Richard Beck 
Environmental Health Services & Public Health Welfare 
Lead 



The nomination period is September 22 to October 7, 
2020. Nomination papers for the offices of Mayor and City 
Councillor may be filed at Warman City Hall (107 Central 
Street West) starting September 22 to October 6, 2020 be-
tween the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. 
 
Nomination Day is October 7, 2020 and  papers will be accept-
ed between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
 
The City of Warmanôs Candidateôs Information Guide and the 
Candidateôs Nomination Package are available online 
(warman.ca). Alternatively, you may contact the City Clerkôs 
office at 306.385.2331 to request a paper copy. 

The City of Warman is offering all eligible voters a mail-in ballot 
option. Mail-in ballot applications are available online 
(warman.ca), or can be picked up at City Hall. Applications for a 
mail-in ballot will be accepted until November 6. 
 
In mid-October, ballots will be mailed along with instructions to 
the address provided on the application. Completed ballots must 
be received by the Returning Officer before 8:00 p.m. on No-
vember 9 in order to be counted. 
 
Voters may submit their ballots in-person at City Hall, by mail 
(PO Box 340, Warman SK, S0K 4S0), or by email to 
dawnj@warman.ca. 

 FOR MORE INFORMATION about nominations, advanced polls, mail-in ballots, electronic vote tabulating machines, 
and important dates visit www.warman.ca.  

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact the City Clerkôs office at 306.385.2331 or email dawnj@warman.ca. 

 
City of Warman residents may bring their household hazardous waste, electronic waste and rimless tires 
to the Fire Hall (501 Centennial Blvd) for safe disposal and recycling. Proof of residency required. 


